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Deed Tax Time limit and place for tax payment 
 
The time when the liability to pay Deed Tax arises is the day of signing the contracts for transfer of 
land and house titles by taxpayers or the day of receiving the documents (such as deed, agreement, 
contract, receipt or letter of recognition) of land and houses title transfer contract nature by taxpayers. 
 
Taxpayers should report to the Deed Tax collection department the land and houses are located within 
10 days after the day when the liability of tax payment arises, and pay the tax within the time limit 
specified by the said collection department. Where the two trading parties fail to complete the 
transaction after having signed the sale and but contracts of the house, the Deed Tax having paid may 
be rebated after finishing the formalities for returning of the houses. 
 
The taxpayers should bring the Deed Tax payment receipts or tax reduction/exemption documents and 
other documents and materials as required with them to the land administration department and house 
property administration department for going through the formalities of land and houses titles change 
registration. 
 
The taxpayers eligible for Deed Tax exemption or reduction should apply for tax exemption or 
reduction to the Deed Tax collection department the land and houses are located by providing the 
relevant materials within 10 days after signing the contracts for land and houses titles transfer. For the 
taxable value is over 0.1 billion yuan, the tax exemption and reduction formalities shall be handled by 
the collection department at provincial level. 
 
For the tax exemption and reduction on the taxable value over 0.1 billion yuan, the collection 
department should report to the State Administration of Taxation for records within 30 days after 
completion of the tax exemption and reduction formalities. For the tax exemption and reduction on the 
taxable value under 0.1 billion yuan, the rules for the recording shall be formulated by the collection 
department at provincial level. 
 
The taxpayers who change the usage of the land and houses concerned into those not eligible for 
exemptions or reductions after having been granted exemptions and reductions should pay back the 
Deed Tax exempt or reduced. The time of liability arising is the day of changing the titles of the land 
and houses concerned.  
 


